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‘Kenai Peninsula Borough
Office of the Borough Mayor

 MEMORANDUM -

- TO: - Brent. Joh-nlson -A'sseml)ly' President .
' ~Members Kena1 Peninsula Borough Assembly -

"FROM: ,;;PeterA M1cc1che Mayor
. Lane Chesley, Assembly Member @l\/\/‘[\ ‘FD\[ LC
DATE: - April 18, 2023 -

RE L :LAYDOWN Resolut1on 2023 %Lt Supportrng the C1ty of Homer s FY23 Port .
- - Infrastructure Grant Apphcat1on for Port and Harbor Float Replacement (Mayor L
' Chesley) - : : _ -

A _The C1ty of Homer is applylng for a FY23 Federal Port- Infrastructure Development Program -

(PIDP) grant from the US Department of Transportation Maritime Administration to help réplace - . -
Float Systems 1 and 4 in Homer Port & Harbor. This project, known as the Homer Port FREIGHT - - T
- (Freight Resiliency & Efficiency — Irnprovmg Greater Homer-area Transportation) project will _
~ replace ﬂoats in the Homer Harbor that are in crrtlcal condltlon and well beyond the1r 1ntended l1fe B

expectancy

- According’ to avarlable information, float failure would increase hot berthing, raftmg vessels

“and/or render vessels without a safe place to port; increase safety hazards and potential asset

damage and losses; and d1srupt rehable affordable means to move goods. and people.

The Homer Harbor is critical marine transportation infrastructure that serves and facilitates vital

regional economic activity. It is in the best interests of the Kenai Peninsula Borough to support the -

City of Homer’s grant application for this project and encourage the US Department of
: Transportatron Marrtrme Administration to fully fund the grant request

" Your cons1deratron is apprec1ated.



